TANDE TO STAND TO STA

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

October 15, 2019

Mark Richard
Site Development Manager – Engineering and Operations
35 Griffin Road South
Bloomfield, CT 06002
mark.richard64@t-mobile.com

RE:

PETITION NO. 395A – T-Mobile Northeast LLC (T-Mobile) amendment of its declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required to relocate an existing T-Mobile facility attached to an Eversource electric transmission line structure (#2997) onto an approved replacement electric transmission line structure (#2997) within the existing Eversource right-of-way located in the parking lot of the Wilton Railroad Station near the intersection of Route 7 and Route 33 (Old Station Road a/k/a 15 Old Danbury Road) in Wilton, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Richard:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your e-mail correspondence dated October 15, 2019 informing the Council that construction of the above-referenced facility was completed on September 16, 2016. Thank you for your attention to this matter.

If you have any questions or concerns, please call the Council's office at 860-827-2935.

Sincerely,

Melanie Bachman Executive Director

MB/RDM/laf



T-Mobile USA 35 Griffin Road, South Bloomfield, CT 06002

SENT VIA EMAIL RECIPIENT LISA FONTAINE (Lisa.Fontaine@ct.gov)

October 15, 2019

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051

RE: PETITION NO. 395A - T-Mobile Northeast LLC – NOTICE OF CONSTRUCTION COMPLETE, REPLACEMENT SITE AT WILTON RAILROAD STATION (OLD STATION ROAD a/k/a OLD DANBURY ROAD) in Wilton, Connecticut.

Dear Executive Director Bachman:

T-Mobile Northeast LLC hereby notifies the Connecticut Siting Council that construction is complete at this site relocation in accordance with all conditions noted in the CSC Approval dated September 16, 2016.

Please call me with any questions.

Respectfully,

Mark R. Richard

Mark R. Richard Site Development Manager, Connecticut Market 860-648-1116 mark.richard64@t-mobile.com